
STATE OF NEVADA – NOTICE OF 

AVAILABILITY OF THE CAPER FOR 

HUD PROGRAMS for Program Year 

Ending June 30, 2019 

 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that pursuant to 

the provisions of Section 24 CFR 91.105 the 

State of Nevada has completed and made 

available for public review and comment its 

Consolidated Annual Performance and 

Evaluation Report (CAPER) on the use of U.S. 

Department of Housing and Urban 

Development funds by the State of Nevada 

CDBG, HOME, ESG and HOPWA Grant 

Programs. 

The report will be available for public review 

and comment from August 30, 2019, at the 

Governor’s Office of Economic Development, 

Carson City, and at all City and County 

Administration Offices (except Reno, Sparks, 

and City and County offices in Clark County). 

To be included in the State’s report to HUD, all 

comments relative to the report must be 

submitted to the State of Nevada, Governor’s 

Office of Economic Development, no later than 

September 16, 2019. 

Further information may be obtained by 

contacting the Governor’s Office of Economic 

Development, 808 West Nye Lane, Carson City, 

Nevada 89703:  Office:  (775) 687-9919; 

TDD (775) 687-9906 or Jean Barrette, CDBG 

Program Administrator, 

Telephone (775) 687-9919; 

E-mail: jbarrette@diversifynevada.com 

Persons with disabilities who require special 

accommodations or assistance or persons who 

require the report in alternative formats should 

notify Jean Barrette at (775) 687-9900 in Carson 

City, Nevada.  Jean Barrette has been 

designated to coordinate compliance with the 

nondiscrimination requirements contained in the 

HUD regulations implementing Section 504.  

The State of Nevada is an equal opportunity 

provider & employer.  
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